[image: image1.png]




    EMBASSY OF THE REPUBLIC OF MAURITIUS & PERMANENT MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANISATIONS 

            AMBASSADE DE LA REPUBLIQUE DE MAURICE ET MISSION PERMANENTE AUPRES  DES  NATIONS UNIES

                                             ET DES AUTRES ORGANISATIONS INTERNATIONALES

CONSIDERATION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF SOLOMON ISLANDS

10 May 2021 – 09 00 hrs

Thank you Chair,

The Mauritius delegation extends a very warm welcome to the high level delegation of Solomon Islands. We congratulate it for the presentation of its UPR Report for the third cycle.  

 We applaud Solomon Islands, a SIDS like Mauritius, for having developed a mitigation and adaption policy to deal with climate change and rising sea levels.
While we understand that like Mauritius, the Solomon Islands have limited resources, especially bearing in mind the COVID-19 pandemic and its effects on us.

In a brotherly spirit, we recommend that:

(i) As a priority, the Solomon Islands take steps to eliminate child marriage;
(ii) Secondly, as regards students education, we recommend that the Solomon Islands take steps to ensure that education is freely provided as per its legislation and that children with disabilities be provided child-specific allocations to better cater for their health and education;
(iii) We further recommend that the Solomon Islands ratify the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights
We wish Solomon Islands a successful review. Thank you Madam President. 
